Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

July 23, 2005

9:00 am


3079 Aspen Grove



Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, Tony Turninsky,

Director excused absent:
Todd Steele

Others present:

Sharon Ireton, Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor, Carol Thornton,

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 by President Turinsky. 

No Homeowner Comments were made.

Minutes of the April 26, 2005 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The board reviewed the June 2005 financial statements. 

Mr. Miller presented the Assessment and Reserve Funding Disclosure Summary that went into effect July 1, 2005. It will be included with the 2005 / 2006 budget. 

A proposal to prepare a reserve study of Aspen Grove’s capital components from Tom Douma of Special Building Inspections, LLC was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to have Mr. Douma prepare a study at the mid level of service. The Board will review the study at the next meeting and incorporate it into the next year’s budget. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the Village parking lot bio swale, retention pond and landscaping. He has met on 3 different occasions at Northstar with landscape architect Joe Malone and other representatives from East West Partners. New plans for the bio swale and retention pond have been drawn. A 2nd bio swale will be dug to run above the current swale area and parking lot. It will merge with the current bio swale prior to directing water into the creek. The new plan will satisfy the Lahonton Regional Water Control Board’s requirements for filtering water into the Martis Creek. 

The Association has engaged hydrologist Earl Hagadorn to review the integrity of the bio swale / detention pond area and determine the reasons for standing water around the foundation of tower building 3157-3168 this spring. Documents requested by Mr. Hagadorn from EWP concerning the holding pond embankment include a) a construction plan showing the cross section and placement of an impermeable liner, b) the geotech engineer’s recommendations for reconstruction of embankment as noted on the May, 2004 Plan Sheet C6.04A. c) reports of soil investigations for the holding pond and bioswale area, in particular, soil profile and infiltration rates, d) the hydrologist’s design study showing 20 year 1 hour flow volumes for which treatment is required by regulatory agencies, and the 100 year peak inflow to the holding pond. Mr. Hagadorn will be in contact with the enforcement unit of the Lahonton Regional Water Control Board regarding the bioswale and detention pond after reviewing the requested documents. 

In reforestation discussions of the area between the tower buildings and the parking lot extension Mr. Ireton has requested that 40 trees in the 16” – 22” range be planted as well as 28 shrubs. The reforestation is scheduled by EWP to take place in mid September and be competed by October. In order to keep the trees and shrubs from being damaged by snow storage, an agreement has been made between Northstar and NPOA for Northstar to truck snow out of the area and dump it at “the bubble” on Big Springs drive in exchange for Northstar plowing NPOA’s lot.

Mr. Miller reported on the CC&R rewrite project. Attorney Andrew Sirken will be providing the first draft of the documents for Board review in late August.  

The following Summer / Fall Maintenance and Replacement Projects were discussed:

1) The Community Wildfire Protection Program is being coordinated by the property manager with involvement of the Northstar Fire Department, Forester Bill Houdyschell, and Jorge Benuto’s labor crew. The NCSD’s track chipper will be used when it arrives. . Fuels management and defensible space clearing is being done in the creek area adjacent to the ski back.

2) The Camco maintenance crew is performing seasonal grounds and building maintenance work throughout the property. 

3) Sierra paint and chemical will be staining approximately 50 units in late summer in the Silver Strike Area. 

4) Quality Window Cleaning will be washing all units’ exterior windows in September. 

5) Ashes-to- Ashes Dust-to-Dust Chimney Sweeping will be doing chimney flue inspection and sweeping on all units this summer. Repair or replacement of damaged tower buildings’ chimney flues will be done by them as well. 

6) Doc Gelso Construction will be repairing roof and window leaks this summer / fall at units 3026, 3062, 3082, 3035, and 3037. 

7) Asphalt crack filling will be done in the fall by the Robert Sutton Co.

8) The Board discussed removal of outside fireplace flues on tower buildings. It was estimated that approximately 60% of owners had abandoned the vertical flues and converted to horizontal venting gas stoves. Should the flues be removed the work of covering holes with matching siding would become complicated. It was agreed that repairs would be made on existing flues such as those on building 3169-3180.

9) A gas fireplace vent installed on the building’s siding at unit 3161, rather than onto the unit’s deck was discussed. The interior of the unit will be inspected to determine if proper installation of the stove was done. After gathering the information the Board will make a determination to require removal or leave the vent in its current location. 

10)  Various water runoff ditches, culverts, and parking lot drainage inlets will be cleaned out this summer and fall. Mr. Miller will engage the labor crew of Jorge Benuto to do the work. 

In Architectural Review Committee business the window additions at 3112 were reviewed. After discussion it was decided that the Association’s attorney would be directed to write a letter to the owner of 3112 requesting that he provide a report from an engineer stating that the window is structurally sound in its shear wall location. If he cannot provide a letter from an engineer he will be required to bring the wall up to structural and sheer wall codes for a window installation. 

The next meeting was set for noon August 11, 2005 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. The reserve study from Tom Douma of SBI, LLC and a proposed budget for fiscal 2005 / 2006 will be reviewed at the meeting. (Should Mr. Douma be unable to provide a reserve study by that time the meeting will be rescheduled. Mr. Miller should know by August 1st if that will be possible)

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 for an on site meeting with Vanessa Sandoval of EWP at the bioswale / detention pond with a walkthrough inspection of the property following. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager 
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